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Oetober 24, 2016

Mr. John Wallace

University of Washinglon
FEnvironmental Health and Safety
PO Box 354110

Scattle, WA 981935

Re:  National Pollutant Discharge Tlimination System (NPDES)
Permil WAOO30023

Dear Mr. Wallace:

"The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) acknowledges receiving a MIDES
permit renewal application for the University of Washington Medical Center on April 12,
2016. The application has been reviewed and accepted as complete on October 18, 2016.

Your currenl NPDES permit has an expiration dalc of October 17, 2016. Rencwal of your
permit is in process; however, the permit was not issued by the expiration date.

In necordance with the Washington Stale Administrative Procedures Act (RCW
14.05.422(3)) and Washington Administrative Code 173-220-180(5), your current permit and
s terms and conditions are administratively extended and will remain in effect and
enforceable until Ecology issues a now permil and it beeomes clfective.

Il you have any questions regarding the application or the development of your renewal
permil, please contact Jeanne Lran at (425) 649-7078 or Email at jtrad6] @ecy.wa.gov

Sincercly,

/ff(/_z/g,t )Mﬁw

Tricia Miller
IPermit Coordinator
Northwest Regional Office

By Certified Mail 9171 9690 0935 0132 2103 98

ce: Jeanne Tran, PP.E., Permit Manager
Charles Giliman, WQ Permit Fee Unit
Chris Smith, PARTS Coordinator
Central Files: University of WA Med Ctr; WA003002-3; WQ 1.1



